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1.  The dates of the joint meeting of the Industry Committee and the Technical Advisory Committee of the Whitefly biotype Q Task Force have been changed. The meeting will be held at the Holiday Inn on Esters Blvd. in Dallas, Texas from 1:00 PM Tuesday, September 20 until 12:00 noon Wednesday, September 21. 
2.  Current Results of the Survey for the Q biotype
Judy Brown, Univ. of Arizona, has received about 40 samples, including about 15 survey samples from the state of Alabama and the rest from private growers.

Cindy McKenzie of USDA-ARS in Fort Pierce, Florida has received about 40 samples, including some from the Florida Department of Plant Industry and rest from private growers. 

Positive identifications of the Q biotype in samples tested to date are: 



AZ -2, CA – 3, OR – 1, and GA -1. 

There was discussion about the most recently reported discovery in OR. The whiteflies were from cuttings of poinsettia received from Ecke Inc. and were collected on 6/13/05. The finding of Q in Oregon has not yet been reported to Oregon officials. Osama El-Lissy will follow up. 

The individual laboratories need to follow-up with USDA-APHIS. Send reports of all samples received, results determined to date, and invoices for laboratory services to Osama El-Lissy as soon as possible. 
3. The Committee attempted to project an attendance list for the 9/20-21 Dallas meeting. Those planning to attend included Dennehy, Osborne, El-Lissy, Nichols, Palumbo, Liu, Chamberlin, F. Byrne, Bethke, Ludwig, McKenzie, Staten, and Castle. 
Those expected to be absent include Oetting, Berger, Palmer, Brown, and Stansly. 
The Committee indicated that Ellsworth and Shuster should be encouraged to attend become of their critical expertise.

4. Planning has begun for the 11/10 meeting of the Technical Advisory Committee in Fort Lauderdale. 

Those attending should include members of the Technical Advisory Committee, ex-officio members with critical expertise, representatives of agrichemical manufacturers with insecticides that may be important for control of Q, and visiting European entomologists with expertise managing Q. 

All members should send names to Tim Dennehy. Bob Nichols will set up a conference call at 1:00 PM EDST = 10:00 AM AZ Summer Time on Monday, September 19, with Tim Dennehy and Lance Osborne. The three will determine who will be invited and invitations will be sent for the meeting. An agenda for the meeting will be developed after the Dallas meeting. 

Next General Meeting: Dallas September 20-21. 

